
MINUTES 

PROFESSIONAL EDUCATION COUNCIL 

 Wednesday, April 13, 2016 – 3:30 pm 

GRH 2003 

 

Voting Members Present:  Sam Evans, Chair.  Janet Applin, Lauren Bland, Kathy Croxall, Ashley Heady, Lynn 

Hines, Margie DeSander (for Gary Houchens),   Carl Myers, , David Lenoir, Tony Norman, Thomas Kingery,  

Kerrie McDaniel, Wanda Chandler (for Christina Noel), Beth Pyle, Tom Richmond, Janet Tassell, Tamara 

VanDyken, Rui Zhang, Huiqiang, Zheng 

 

Members Absent:  Katie Algeo, Brent Askins, Jeff Bright, Miwon Choe, Cindy Houston, Rachel Leer, , Les 

Pesterfield, Alex Poole, Fred Stickle 

 

Advisory Members Present: Candace Lee 

 

Guests:  Danita Kelley, Sylvia Dietrich 

 

Sam Evans called the meeting to order.  The minutes from the March 16, 2016 meeting were approved as they 

appear on the web.   

 

New Busines 

 

Office of Teacher Services – College of Education and Behavioral Sciences 

 

•Candidates Completing Requirements for Admission to the Professional Education Unit- March 17, 2016 to    

      April 13, 2016 

Candace Lee presented.  There was a Hines/Myers motion to approve the list.  The motion passed. 

 

 ▪Fall 2016 Student Teacher Candidate Report  

Candace Lee presented.  There was a DeSander/Croxall motion to approve/second.  The motion passed.  

 

Ogden College of Science and Engineering 

 

▪Revise a Program – Ref. 508, Bachelor of Science:  Agricultural Education 

There was a Norman/Croxall motion to approve/second.  Thomas Kingery presented.  Some minor edits were 

mentioned and noted.   The motion passed. 

 

Other Business 

 

There was a report from the Admission and Retention Subcommittee.  Those attending who were not regular 

members were dismissed at this point.  Janet Applin explained that the subcommittee met to hear the 

recommendation from the faculty in the Master of Arts in Teaching Program to dismiss a graduate student from 

the program due to his lack of academic progress in the program.  She informed the Council members that the 

subcommittee voted to dismiss this student from the MAT program and they recommended this decision be 

presented to the full body of the PEC for vote.  Dr. Applin made a motion to dismiss this student from the MAT 

program.  No second was needed for this.  The motion passed. 

 

Being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 3:50 p.m. 

 

 

       Susan Krisher, Council Secretary 


